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His Excellency, Governor Christopher T. Sununu
and the Honorable Council

State House

Concord, NH 03301

Bureau of Right-of-Way
October 24, 2018

Re; PETrnOiN - Oanbury, X-AOOJ (230), 16303

The Department of Transportation requests placing this item on the Consent Calendar.

Pursuant to RSA 230:14, attached hereto is a Petition for a hearing on the proposed rehabilitation or
replacement of the bridge carrying US 4 over NHRR- Br. No. 156/104 in the town of Oanbury.

Since the Petition is not for the limitation or control of access, a Commission of Three Persons should be
appointed by the Governor, with the advice of the Executive Council, to hold a hearing. The
Commission of Three shall determine whether there is occasion for the rehabilitation or replacement of
the bridge as presented at the hearing.

The Commission Members were approved by Councilor Joseph Kenney on October 18, 2018.

Suiitiestcd Commission iVIembers:

James Phelps- Danbury
Andrew Phelps- Danbury

Jessica Hatch- Danbury

Suggested Budget

12 work days @ $50.00 = $600.00
457.2 miles @ $0.545 = $249.17

TOTAL =$849.17

Respectfully,

Victoria F. Sheehan

Commissioner
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-PETITION-

To Mis Excellency, ihe Governor, and the Honorable Executive Council:

I, Victoria F. Sheehan, Commissioner of the New Hampshire Department of
Transportation, in accordance with RSA 230:14, propose the rehabilitation or
replacement of the red list bridge carrying US 4 over NHRR- Br. No. 156/104 and the
improvement of the intersection of Spear Hill Road in the Town of Danbury.

DANBIJRY.A-A001f230>. 16303

This project will rehabilitate or replace the red list bridge
carrying US 4 over NHRR - Br. No. 156/104 and improve the
intersection of Spear l lill Road. The intersection improvements
will improve traffic operations and safety. The US 4
improvements will extend approximately 1400' west and 700'
east of the bridge, while the improvements to Spear Hill Road
will extend approximately 400' from the US 4 interseetion.

Wherefore, I, Victoria F. Sheehan, Commissioner of the New Hampshire Department of
Transportation, in accordance with RSA 230:14, propose the rehabilitation or
replacement of the bridge carrying US 4 over NHRR- Br. No. 156/104 and the
improvement of the intersection of Spear Hill Road in the Town of Danbury.

Victoria F. Sheehan

Commissioner

Dated at Concord, Nl i
October 24,2018


